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Amesbury Methodist Church 
Newsletter for December 2023 

Our Minister’s Letter 
“Ring the bells that still can ring, 

Forget your perfect offering, 

There is a crack in everything, 

That’s how the light gets in.”  

 (Leonard Cohen 1934-2016) 

 

As we enter the Christian seasons of Advent and Christmas – all covered by this newsletter - these words 

of the late Leonard Cohen do perhaps ring especially true.  Let’s not aspire to a perfect Christmas with all 

the stress and strain that that can bring to ourselves and those around us.  Let’s instead offer the best we 

can reasonably be expected to do - for God fills the gap between that and perfection with his inexhaustible 

grace. 

There are many stories in the Bible of God working through imperfect people.  Noah got drunk, David   

committed adultery and Peter was dangerously impulsive – yet they all did amazing things.  And Dionysius 

Exiguus who, in the 6th century, introduced the modern way of calculating the dates (i.e., the Christian Era 

or Anno Domini), was also imperfect because he didn’t get the year of Christ’s birth correct.  It is now 

thought that he was wrong by about 5 or 6 years.  So, Christmas isn’t really 2023 years old - and December 

25th isn’t the correct birthday either. This date was taken over by Christians in the 3rd century to provide 

an alternative to existing winter festivals including one called “The Birthday of the Unconquered Sun”.   

Leonard Cohen was a man who embraced several faiths in his lifetime, but the above words remind us of 

a truth of Christianity - that Jesus is the Light of the World. We, imperfect as we are - are called to follow 

his way and let the light shine through us. “My grace is sufficient for you, for power is made perfect in 

weakness” 2 Corinthians 12 v 9. 

The world is in need of redemption, and we are called to shine as lights in the darkness and bring joy where 

there is despair. None of us is perfect but we are all called to offer what we can. This will vary at different 

stages of our lives.  We can all pray and give generously to good causes and there are other things we can 

do too.  A phone call to a needy person to let them know they are not forgotten, a note of care and concern 

with the Christmas card.  And each newsletter invites us to get involved in all sorts of things.   

Can we all be people who let the light of Christ shine through our cracks? 

With every blessing for the seasons of Advent and Christmas, from Rosemary  

 

http://www.salisburymethodistcircuit.org.uk/churches/amesbury-methodist-church/
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SERVICES OF WORSHIP IN DECEMBER 2023 

Sunday December 3rd 10.30am Advent Sunday - Worship led by the Reverend 
Rosemary Fletcher    to include the Sacrament of Holy Communion 
6pm United Ecumenical Service of Advent Carols  

Sunday December 10th 10.30am Worship led by the Reverend Rosemary Fletcher 
A Service of Thanksgiving for the Birth of Amale Rusila Ruby   

Sunday December 17th 10.30 All Age Worship and Nativity led by our Junior Church  

Sunday December 17th 4pm Carol Service led by the Reverend Rosemary Fletcher  

Sunday December 24th 10.30am Advent 4 – Worship led by the Reverend Rosemary Fletcher  
United Service for Christmas Eve 11.30pm at St Mary’s and St Melor’s Amesbury 

Monday December 25th 10.30am All Age Worship for Christmas Day led by the Rev’d Rosemary Fletcher 

Sunday 31st December 2023 10.30am United Circuit Service at Salisbury Methodist Church –   or online 
– https://salisburymethodist.org.uk/  
Sunday 7th January 2024 10.30am All Age Worship for Epiphany  

 

We extend a warm welcome to all and invite you to stay for refreshments, which will be served after 
the morning service. We usually take the Offering by having a plate in the Vestibule on your arrival to 
church and the welcome Steward brings it up in the first hymn where the offering is dedicated during 
the Service. You can set up a Standing Order HSBC, Amesbury Methodist Church, Sort code: 40-08-25 
Account No: 61117300 

     

During December Linda Turner will be displaying a large Christmas Card.  It is the 
tradition of Amesbury Methodist Church that instead of sending individual cards to 
each other we sign the large one with a suitable message and make a donation for 
Action for Children.  Our Christmas Day collection will also be for Action for 
Children.   Gift Aid envelopes are available. 

 

 

Prayers for the current world situation 

 

How can we call a land “Holy” when a festival site 
becomes a killing ground and a hospital becomes a grave? 
Christ, have mercy upon the land of your birth and all who know it as home. 
May the prophecy of Isaiah find fruition in this time and place: 
No more shall infants live but a few days or the lives of older people be cut short. 
No more shall weeping and distress echo across the plains. 
No more shall children be borne for calamity. Let houses be built and lived in. 
Let vineyards be planted and enjoyed. 
Let enemies come and eat together and the days of hurt and destruction 
be over.  In Jesus’ name we pray.  Amen            (based on Isaiah 65 v.17-25) 

https://salisburymethodist.org.uk/
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Merciful God, 
We cry out to you, in anguish and horror, at the situation in Israel - Palestine 
The images we are seeing, the stories we are hearing, of homes, hospitals, places of sanctuary, healing 
and care, destroyed. 
We know that there are so many more stories which have not yet been told, and perhaps never will be, 
Of precious lives lost, of grief and trauma beyond that which most of us can imagine. 

Compassionate God, you came and dwelt among us; you know and understand the suffering of this 
world. There is no place beyond your reach; you are everywhere, even in places where we fear there is 
no hope left. Where we are tempted to despair, your spirit brings mercy, and justice, and healing. 

You call us, again and again, in times of conflict and destruction, to be attentive to those who are most 
vulnerable. 
Give us the compassion to weep with those who weep, and mourn with those who mourn. 
The discernment to recognize the limits of our own wisdom, and to avoid those actions and words which 
may cause further harm. 
Inspire in us a renewed commitment to walk humbly with you, seeking the peace and flourishing 
which  you desire for all of your beloved children.  Amen 

A prayer from the President and Vice-President of Conference 

God of peace and compassion, 
We pray for all impacted by the escalation in conflict in Israel-Palestine 
For all who are mourning, 
For all who are fearful, today, and for what may lie ahead, 
For all traumatised and re-traumatised by what they have experienced. 
Enable us to stand in solidarity with people of peace. 
May your Spirit bring peace and healing to your troubled world.   Amen 

A prayer from the Methodist Peace Fellowship 

Oh Jerusalem, how we long for all  peoples to be gathered up under the wings of peace and yet your 
heart is shattered and your sides pierced by swords of grief. 
Beloved city, may mercy and justice walk in your streets and markets, show us how to look into each 
others’ eyes with love and equity so that all humanity might die to violence and live to trust our 
neighbours once again.  Amen.  

Advent starts in our Churches on December 3rd. 
Here is a meditation to help us prepare for the Season of Advent 
https://www.faithandworship.com/Advent/Advent_Celtic_Christian_Celebration.htm 

May this eternal truth be always on our hearts. 
That the God who breathed this world into being, 
Placed stars into the heavens, 
And designed a butterfly's wing, 
Is the God who entrusted his life to the care of ordinary people, 
became vulnerable that we might know how strong is the power of Love. 
A mystery so deep it is impossible to grasp. 
A mystery so beautiful it is impossible to ignore. 
 
 
  

https://www.faithandworship.com/Advent/Advent_Celtic_Christian_Celebration.htm
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Prayer for Christmas 

O sweet Child of Bethlehem, 
grant that we may share with all our hearts 
in this profound mystery of Christmas. 
Put into the hearts of men and women this peace 
for which they sometimes seek so desperately 
and which you alone can give to them. 
Help them to know one another better, 
and to live as brothers and sisters, 
children of the same Father. 
Reveal to them also your beauty, holiness and purity. 
Awaken in their hearts 
love and gratitude for your infinite goodness. 
Join them all together in your love. 
And give us your heavenly peace. Amen.     (Pope John XXIII) 

 

The Theme from the Methodist Church for Christmas 

this year is: 

Out of the Ordinary - Scratch beneath the surface this 
Christmas 
 

 
During Advent and Christmas, you are invited to experience how the wonder of God’s love is revealed in 
the ordinary: 

• 2,000 years ago, a seemingly ordinary birth changed the world. 

• Each day, ordinary acts of kindness can break through to the extraordinary 

• So, God imparts to human hearts the blessings of his heaven🎶 

• Look at yourself. Where do you see the divine reflected back at you? 

Yet in thy dark street shineth the everlasting light🎶 

• Look at the people around you. Where do you notice the divine shining back at you? 

• Above thy deep and dreamless sleep, the silent stars go by🎶 

• Look at the world around you. Where do you see glimmers of the divine? 

 

Litany of Reconciliation 

Recently I met an “old” friend (another retired Methodist Minister) in Coventry - halfway between where 
we are both now living, and we spent some time in Coventry Cathedral and with the current world 
situation, we felt it was a very apt place to be. I have always been moved by these words below and I was 
struck by the Biblical ending; Be Kind…  in a world where there is so much aggression and so little 
forgiveness, can we just be kind to one another?  

This litany was written in 1959, and since that year it has been recited every Friday at noon before the 
Altar of Reconciliation in the sanctuary of England’s old Coventry Cathedral. Its words are still needed so 
much in our world today.  

 

https://www.coventrycathedral.org.uk/
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Prayers of the Community 

All have sinned and fallen short of the glory of God.  
The hatred that divides nation from nation, race from race, class from class,  
Father, forgive. 
The covetous desires of people and nations to possess what is not their own.  
Father, forgive. 
The greed which exploits the work of human hands and lays waste the earth.  
Father, forgive. 
Our envy of the welfare and happiness of others, 
Father, forgive. 
Our indifference to the plight of the imprisoned, the homeless, the refugee, 
Father, forgive. 
The lust which dishonours the bodies of men, women and children, 
Father, forgive. 
The pride which leads us to trust in ourselves, and not in God, 
Father, forgive. 

Be kind to one another, tender-hearted, forgiving one another as God in Christ forgave you. 
(Ephesians 4:32) 

Dates for your Diaries 

Sunday  3rd December  at 4pm at Bemerton Methodist Church Circuit 3 Generate Service 

Last day of term for GB Tuesday 5th December when we will be saying goodbye to 4 officers and helpers 
who are retiring: Gillian Clarke, Glenda and Helen Christmas and Julie Nippard.  

Carol Service 4pm Sunday 17th December 
All Age Worship for Epiphany Sunday 7th January 2024 10.30am  
Saturday  20th January  2024  4pm – 6pm 
Family Friendly Quiz in aid of the  

Fund  for  Human Need    Tickets  £5  adults and  £2  for those 
in  education. Drinks and Nibbles will be provided. 

Quiz Master: James Rowley 

 

 
The Fund for Human Need (FHN) is a small Methodist-affiliated charity established in 1960 to relieve 
poverty and hunger.  Relief payments (once only, up to a maximum of £120) are made, irrespective of 
faith, ethnic origin or social group to individuals in the UK. Priority is given to those who are destitute or 
have no income or benefits, to those who are particularly vulnerable and to those where a small amount 
of money will make a significant difference.  Rosemary has been a  trustee since 2014. 
 
Annual Covenant Service Sunday 21st January 2024 10.30am -when we say Goodbye to Rosemary and 
Welcome to the Reverend Steve Hawkes 
 
Wednesday January 24th 1pm at Bemerton Methodist Church – bring your own lunch – Circuit Justice 
and Peace Group will meet again – all are welcome. 
Saturday 3rd February 10.00am – 12.30 at Woodfalls Methodist Church the Reverend Anna Bishop will 
be hosting “Church for Change” - all are welcome. Ideas as to how to be church in the 21st century. More 
details next time. 
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The Amesbury Food Bank 
sam@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk  

 
We are now suggesting that we bring items for the Food Bank whenever we remember and leave in the 
collection point in the Church or in the foyer.    

Here is the list of current requirements.   
Most needed:  Long Life Fruit Juice, UHT Milk, Tinned Soup, Tinned Fruit, Tin of Ham/Spam/Curry, 
Tinned Potatoes, Instant Mash Packet, Rice Pudding/Custard, Bar of Chocolate, Sponge Pudding, 
Christmas things!  
 
Bible Study at Amesbury Methodist Church   

We meet for Bible Study at Amesbury Methodist Church on Thursdays at 2.30pm 
until 4pm. We are now looking at Ephesians.   All are welcome. 

Dates for 2023: November 30th, December 7th and 21st. Rosemary is not available 
on December 14th .The 2024 meetings will await the Reverend Steve Hawkes’s 
arrival.  

 

ECO Matters 

Recycling at Amesbury Methodist Church 

 Mobile Phones If anyone has an old mobile phone lying around, please do give 
them to Rosemary, to pass on to Paul Butler at Salisbury Methodist Church.   
He collects them for the Christian Aid appeal. 

 And please bring your postage stamps for collection in the foyer at Amesbury 
Methodist Church; we raise funds for the Royal National Institute of Blind People 
(RNIB) through these.   We will all be about to get lots of mail and lots of stamps 
so please do bring in yours.  Gillian Clarke takes them for RNIB.  

 

Printer Cartridges   
Please bring any unwanted Printer Cartridges into Church for the GB to collect and 
raise funds for GB. 
 

Up until January 21st we are still collecting 
Bras for the Reverend Anna Bishop’s Bra Bank at SMC 
Spectacles  – not their cases – Rosemary will take these to Spec Savers in  Salisbury 
Old Greetings Cards -  for Rosemary’s neighbour who use them to recreate cards 
for the Diocesan Medical Link with Sudan. They raise over £3000 a year. 
 

We are in the process of making a link with Medic to Medic and have started by  
collecting  old pens – more about this in the January newsletter  

 
The Amesbury Methodist Church Council which met on November 8th, 2023, voted for the church to 
work towards being an Eco Church and aiming to gain a Bronze award to start off with, and also to renew 
our commitment to being a Fair Trade Church.  
 
 

 

 

mailto:sam@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk
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What does being a Fairtrade Place of Worship mean? 

 

There are lots of ways to support Fairtrade, but just two core requirements 
to be awarded Fairtrade Place of Worship status. 
 

1. Use Fairtrade products wherever possible (at least tea, coffee and 
sugar) and share information about Fairtrade products with the wider 
congregation.  (We did this at our 2023 Harvest Festival service) 

2. Integrate Fairtrade into the life of your place of worship, at Fairtrade 
Fortnight or other times of the year. For example, through events, stalls 
and worship. 

 

Five Minutes for the Planet / Eco Tip for December 2023  

 

                    Resources for churches for COP28  

COP28 (COP = Conference of the Parties) is taking place from 30th November - 12th December in 
Dubai.  We are all being encouraged to prepare for this event and raise awareness in whatever 
way possible of the issues and to call on world governments to take decisive and bold action. 
 
The impacts of climate change, drought, storms and floods, are not felt equally around the world. 
Some of the poorest communities in the world are suffering the most. And the contributions to 
the greenhouse gases in the atmosphere which have caused climate change are not distributed 
equally either. In England, we have reaped the benefits from using oil and gas to heat and light our 
homes and run our economy and consequently we have a very high carbon footprint. We are 
mostly sheltered from the impacts of climate change and better resourced to cope when things 
happen. It is this inequality which underpins the faith voice at COP28. We worship a God of justice, 
and therefore we want to be at COP28 to help bring about climate justice. 
 
We need the conference to talk about fossil fuels. The most recent report from international 
climate scientists is clear that we need rapid, deep cuts to greenhouse gas emissions in every area 
of life. We cannot cut emissions rapidly and deeply unless we cut the use of coal, oil and gas. Very 
surprisingly, last year was the first time that fossil fuels got a specific mention in the final text, and 
at the last minute the wording was changed from ‘phase out’ to ‘phase down’ fossil fuels. So, we 
need the conference to be willing to talk about cutting the use of fossil fuels. This is a challenge for 
the countries where the economy is based on oil production – but perhaps it will take an oil nation 
to lead in order for others to follow. 
 
We also need countries to deliver on old promises. Way back in 2010, richer countries promised to 
mobilise $100bn a year to help tackle climate change. That target has not yet been met. And last 
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year, a new fund to tackle loss and damage was announced. This year, the conference needs to 
agree where that money is going to come from and how to make sure it gets distributed fairly. 
  
You can pray 
Pray for every country to be willing to make concessions to see the kind of change we need to see 
to tackle climate change. Pray that those who are on the margins and at the forefront of the 
changing climate are able to tell their stories, that these stories are heard, and that they move 
people to action. 
CAFOD have prepared some specific prayers which you could use in church on the Sundays during 
COP28 https://cafod.org.uk/pray/prayer-resources/cop28-prayer 
Green Christian will be holding a time of prayer every morning at 8am on Zoom during COP28. Find 
out how to join in here: https://greenchristian.org.uk/prayer-for-cop28-2/ 
 

You can raise awareness 
Climate change and big international conferences like this can be hard for any of us to get our 
heads round. Talking with your friends, colleagues and neighbours to raise awareness about 
climate change is really important. You could: 
• Use your social media presence to share items about COP28, explain why you care about them or 
share prayers. 
• Provide a short explanation of what COP28 is at a church service or write an item for your parish 
magazine. 
• Include the climate negotiations in your church’s intercessions. 
• Find out more about how to talk to friends, family, neighbours and colleagues about the climate 
emergency here: https://climateoutreach.org/britain-talks-climate/summary/ 
 
Prayers and Placards 
Activity packs available with 5 things churches can do to join the campaign for climate justice.  Can 
be used before, during or after COP28. Download from 
https://www.christianaid.org.uk/resources/get-involved/prayers-and-placards-climate-justice-
activity-pack 
 
Christmas Gifts 

 
Here are some charity gifts to brighten up lives around the world. There’s a charity gift to suit 
everyone, and Christian Aid have many to choose from, including these Climate-Resilient Agriculture 
gifts: https://charity-gifts.christianaid.org.uk/collections/all-gifts?filter.p.product_type=Climate-
resilient+agriculture 

 

 

PASTORAL NEWS 

 

If anyone who is no longer able to come to church would like to receive Holy 
Communion at home, then please just ask Rosemary Fletcher as she will be able 
to bring it to you.  For those who have access to the internet, there is always a 
service on https://salisburymethodist.org.uk/ 

We continue to remember Linda Pillay   as she undergoes further treatment.     

https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=d4b58d89e3&e=de56e19a78
https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=5c6da697bf&e=de56e19a78
https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=d4e721c2e8&e=de56e19a78
https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=c257f4adf6&e=de56e19a78
https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=c257f4adf6&e=de56e19a78
https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=d6b617a7fe&e=de56e19a78
https://saint-lukes.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=38128d83eaf82d7f9b5ef6e87&id=d6b617a7fe&e=de56e19a78
https://salisburymethodist.org.uk/
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We remember those not able to worship with us on Sundays due to age or ill health – Eve(lyn) Ayres, 
Barbara Coleman,Tony Hallett, and Hazel Terry.    

If you would like your name included here please let Rosemary know, and if you would like to be 
included in prayers in church, please also let Rosemary know.   

Brenda Skinner was moved from Salisbury District Hospital to Warminster Community Hospital for 
recuperation and physio following her recent bad fall.  We also remember Ron Hodge who has had a fall 
recently and is recovering at home.  We are pleased that Linda Turner has at last had the procedure she 
needed.  She did not go to Southampton – the Southampton surgeon came to SDH and Linda is now 
doing well.  And Joyce Pook had a fall and has had surgery in SDH but she is making good progress and 
has returned to Abbey Nursing Home.  Please remember them all and their loved ones in prayer.  

We were delighted to welcome Catherine Wilson by baptism, confirmation and recaption into 
membership as a member of Amesbury Methodist Church on 5th November and pleased that Catherine 
has also agreed to be our Church Council Secretary.  

Rosemary’s last day at Amesbury Methodist Church is Sunday January 21st, 2024.  

And Farewell and Best Wishes to Father Darren Court and his family. Their last Sunday in Amesbury is 
Sunday 10th December, prior to moving to the Diocese of Portsmouth.  

Special Birthdays 

Belated Happy Birthday to Doris Fryatt who was 80 on October 15th. 
To Joyce Pook who was 85 on October 22nd   
And to Esther Parker (Etti) who was 95 on September 19th.   And Ron Hodge was 90 on 30th August 
 
Amesbury Methodist Church have a lovely tradition in Advent of people donating a 
poinsettia plant to decorate the church in memory of a loved one.  If you would like 
to take part, please just leave a plant on a  window sill – you are welcome to add a  
name with it.  
  

 
 

Recent Church Events 

On Sunday 22nd October 2023 we celebrated World Church Sunday and JMA Sunday 

We are delighted that Gordon Lam began as a new JMA collector in September 2023.   Jonathan and 
Matthew have now retired as JMA collectors!  

We celebrated our being a part of God’s Wonderful World 

Martyn Fellender is pictured here in clothes he wore when 
living and working in Malaysia; Thomas, George, Madison, 
Jayden and Nana all came in Ghanaian outfits.  Then there is a 
sari from Sri Lanka!  Sammy, Guy and Gordon Lam showed us a 
game from Hong Kong. Irene Jones showed us her heritage in 
her rugby shirt and also, she worked as a volunteer with VSO in 
Sierre Leone, which was a country we featured in our Service 
and shared what the current Mission Partners are doing there.   
Other countries were represented in the Service also. Zambia 

was also mentioned and we pray for the link which is starting with our GB and the GB at St Andrew’s 
Lusaka. 
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Recent Church Giving in addition to the Collections for Church and Circuit Funds on Sundays.  

Year ending 31/8/2023 for JMA in the jar at Coffee-time, which Emily Webber 
decorated, £280.00. We continue to have this jar out after worship on Sundays.  

Harvest Appeal for Christian Aid - for Libya Flood Appeal: £115.00  

Autumn Fair: Saturday 21 October 2023  £540.00 for Church Funds - thank you Glenda and all your team.  

And the World Mission Fund October 2023 £50.00 

Nov.19th 2023: Gabby North from the Leprosy Mission led the service. £303.60  was raised for their work. 

Circuit Justice and Peace Group 
The Circuit has voted to become an Eco Circuit and Jim Gillings, a member of Salisbury Methodist 

Church, has been appointed our Circuit Eco Champion.  He will be helping churches consider becoming 

Eco Churches.  Salisbury Methodist Church has now been awarded the Silver Award. The Amesbury 

Methodist Church Council, which met on 8th November, voted for Amesbury Methodist Church to start 

the process for becoming an Eco Church and working for the Bronze Award.  

At the Circuit Meeting on 12th June 2023, and following the recommendation of the 
Circuit Justice and Peace Group, the Circuit Meeting agreed that each month we 
would adopt the Prisoner of Conscience which the Cathedral and other local churches 
are praying for each month.  

We are also encouraged to write and take up the cause of the specific prisoner each month.  The person 

we are encouraged to pray for and to write about for Dec. ‘23 is attached at the back of this newsletter.    

We are also going to take part as a Circuit in the Write for Rights campaign and we will be undertaking 

this at AMC on 3rd December after church.  Rosemary will explain. 

Ecumenical Prayers for Justice and Peace – every third Wednesday of the month 12 noon Salisbury 

Cathedral - in the Trinity Chapel - next ones Wednesday December 20th, 2023, and Wednesday January 

17th, 2024  

Tesco Blue Coin Scheme 

During October, November & December 2023, 1st Amesbury Girls’ Brigade 
have been selected as one of the charities to receive the money from the 
‘StrongerStarts’ scheme that Tesco run. If you, your family, friends, 
neighbours, colleagues, passing acquaintances or children shop in Tesco in 
Amesbury or Durrington, please help us by asking for and depositing 
your blue coin in the box labelled ‘1st Amesbury Girls’ Brigade’.  Please 
spread the word far and wide!  Many thanks,   Anthea Herrett Co Captain  
 

 

Our Zambia link 
Praise God that the rains have begun, and pray that they will continue. 

In December the United Church of Zambia (UCZ) looks forward to Christmas. The week before Christmas 
is “Christmas Revival Week”, when, in church and in all the church groups, we preach and pray that Christ 
will be born again in the hearts and lives of each of us and in the lives of people who are not Christians. 

December is also the month of public examinations, when school pupils write their school leaving 
examinations – after Grade Seven, Grade Ten and Grade Twelve. Pray for the young people doing their 
exams – and for their teachers and the people involved in marking the exams. 
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As in the UK, December is a month when people look to give support especially to children. Zambia has 
many thousands of orphans due to HIV/AIDS, so we work and pray to support the orphanages and 
organisations that support orphans through school and higher education.  At our link congregation - St 
John’s UCZ in Mtendere, Lusaka - we are asked especially to pray for the three robed choirs and for the 
Boys’ Brigade Band and for the witness they give to the birth of Jesus and the salvation he brings. 

The Amesbury GB are starting a link with St Andrew’s Lusaka GB and we pray for them as one of their 
young GB leaders, Jessy Musukwa, died recently. 

                               The Reverend Cecil King 

Amesbury Methodist Church Libraries 
 

Just to remind you all that we have two lending libraries at Amesbury Methodist 
Church. 
 
In the Quiet Room there are theological and spiritual books which have been 
organised and we would love folks to use this library and borrow books. 

 
And the second one is a bookshelf of novels and biographies in the small hall which 
Glenda Christmas organises. By people taking and donating books, money is raised 
for Amesbury Methodist Church. We  raised £71.50 from these book sales for the 
year ending 31st August 2023!   

 

Regular Hall Bookings and weekly activities 

Booking Secretary: Liz Rose 
We have 2 large Halls and a small Meeting Room available for hire:  Ideal for Family Parties, Groups, Exercise 
Classes, Dance Groups, etc.  The Kitchen is large, spacious, and well equipped and complies with all Health &Safety 

Regulations.  For more details   Tel: 01980 623541 E-mail: g4yqv@tiscali.co.uk 

 MON. 

13.30 - 16.00  MH The Alzheimer’s Support 
Group  
19.30 – 21.30 BH Scottish Country Dancing 
 

TUES. 

11.00 – 13:00 BH Line Dancing with Julie 
11.00 – 13.00 MH The Salisbury Food Bank 
14.00 – 16.00 MH The Amesbury Archer 
Songsters 
18.15 – 19.30 ALL rooms Girls Brigade 
(Christmas Break 12th December 23 – 
January 24) 

WED. 

10.00 – 13.30 BH Pre-natal Yoga 
08.30 – 16.30 MH Dohatechhealth Service 
Staff Training (6th December only) 
14.00 – 16.00 BH Craft Group (meet on 6th 
and 20th December) 
18.00 – 19.00 MH Amesbury Town Band 
18.00 – 19.30 BH Line Dancing with Julie 
(meet on 6th and 13th December) 

 
THURS. 

11.00 – 12.30 BH Line Dancing with Julie 
(meet on 7th and 14th December) 
13.00 – 15.00 MH The Salisbury Foodbank 
14.30 – 16.00 Youth Room Bible Study 

FRI. No Bookings - Cleaning SAT. 10.00 – 12 noon MH Coffee morning 

BH = Back Hall, MH = Main Hall 

Thank you to Sammy Guy for putting this newsletter together – please send her items for the January 
2024 newsletter on or before 15th December 2023    to  sammycsw@yahoo.com. 
Thank you also to Maggie Mudalige, a friend of Rosemary and James, who proofread this newsletter. 

 
                                                                                               Amesbury Methodist Church CCLi licence no 206298. 
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